
 
 
February 2, 2021       BRRTS #02-08-281506 
 
Tecumseh Products Company 
Attn: Carrie Williamson, General Counsel 
5683 Hines Drive 
Ann Arbor, MI 48108 
[sent electronically] 
 
Subject: Hayton Area Remediation Project (HARP) Operable Unit 4/ Lower Remedial Documentation Report, 

January 2021 
 
 
Dear Ms. Williamson:  
 
Thank you for submitting the above referenced report.  Pursuant to the November 2018 Negotiated Agreement 
between the Department of Natural Resources (Department), Tecumseh Products Company (Tecumseh) and TRC, 
the Department has concluded that Tecumseh and TRC have met the obligations for the Remedial Action Scope 
of Work OU4/ Lower, April 2018.  
 
The Department hereby grants a No Further Action determination for HARP Operable Unit 4 (OU4) Lower, 
located in and near The City of New Holstein, Calumet County, Wisconsin under Wis. Admin. Code ch. 708. 
Based on the information available at this time, the Department has determined that the interim removal action is 
completed and that no further soil and sediment remediation is anticipated for OU4/Lower at this time, as 
contemplated by the Negotiated Agreement.  
 
TRC and Tecumseh remain subject to the terms of the 2018 Negotiated Agreement and final Department review, 
approval, and case closure for the site pursuant to Wis. Admin. Code chs. NR 725 & 726. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
Christine Haag, Director 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
 
 
Ecc: Chris Harvey, TRC 
        Jason Smith, Tecumseh Products 
 
 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 
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